
From: Heck, Patrick
To: Verbick, Jim
Subject: Re: New Alcohol License Application for November ALRC
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2020 2:36:39 PM

​Thanks. Since the applicant sells no motor fuel (at lease I hope he doesn't!), I
would appreciate that a condition be added that limits sales to beer and wine only.

Patrick

Alder Patrick Heck
608-286-2260

To subscribe to District 2 updates go to: 
http://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district2/

From: Verbick, Jim
Sent: Thursday, November 12, 2020 1:46 PM
To: Heck, Patrick; Donahue, Kelly; Nale, Daniel
Subject: RE: New Alcohol License Application for November ALRC
 
Good afternoon,
 
Definitely. It’s most common in businesses that sell motor fuel, but wish to sell wine, because there
is an ordinance that prohibits the sale of spirits where motor fuel is sold.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Jim Verbick, Deputy Clerk
(pronouns: he/him/his)
City of Madison City Clerk’s Office
City-County Building-Room 103,
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 53703
TEL: (608) 266-4601
FAX: (608) 266-4666FAX: (608) 266-4666
jverbick@cityofmadison.com
Follow us on Twitter @MadisonWIClerk
 
"We exist to assist"
 
 
 

From: Heck, Patrick <district2@cityofmadison.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, November 11, 2020 11:25 AM
To: Verbick, Jim <JVerbick@cityofmadison.com>; Donahue, Kelly <KDonahue@cityofmadison.com>;
Nale, Daniel <DNale@cityofmadison.com>

mailto:district2@cityofmadison.com
mailto:JVerbick@cityofmadison.com
mailto:jverbick@cityofmadison.com
https://twitter.com/madiwiclerk


Subject: Re: New Alcohol License Application for November ALRC
 
Thanks Jim. I've spoken with the applicant and he is only interested in adding wine
sales, not liquor. Is it common for ALRC to add a condition of approval that limits a
Class A liquor license to beer and wine only? If so, in a recent phone conversation the
applicant agreed that such a condition would be fine. The Tenney-Lapham
Neighborhood Association is aware of this request and has not registered any
opposition and I am supportive if it is beer and wine only.
 
Patrick
 
Alder Patrick Heck
608-286-2260

To subscribe to District 2 updates go to: 
http://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district2/

From: Verbick, Jim
Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 3:30 PM
To: Heck, Patrick; Donahue, Kelly; Nale, Daniel
Subject: New Alcohol License Application for November ALRC
 
Good afternoon,
 
The following alcohol license application is for consideration at the November ALRC meeting.
 
Public Hearing - New License
Madison Food Mart Inc • dba Madison Food Mart 
902 E Johnson St • Agent: Abdullah M Akhun  
Class A Beer, Class A Liquor 
Aldermanic District 2 (Alder Heck) • Police Sector 407
 
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Jim Verbick, Deputy Clerk
City of Madison City Clerk’s Office
City-County Building-Room 103,
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 53703
TEL: (608) 266-4601
FAX: (608) 266-4666FAX: (608) 266-4666
jverbick@cityofmadison.com
Follow us on Twitter @MadisonWIClerk
 
"We exist to assist"
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